


Resource Committee
November 8, 2019
1pm – 3pm

Attendees via Phone:
Norm Maze, Mike Mooney, Janice Lara-Hewey, Tia Knowlton-Basford, Heather Dyer


Member Notes: 
Melody Fitch is no longer participating in the MCoC due to a role change – unsure if she will continue participating in the Resource Committee at this time. Someone else from Safe Voices is taking Melody’s presence at meetings. Janice will check to see if that woman will begin participating in the Resource Committee. 

Patrick Sherwood is leaving Shalom. Resource Committee needs a new secretary to replace him. For now, everyone will compile their notes and send to Norm to be included in one document. Recruiting for a secretary – will put out to full group. 


Fair Housing Training, December 13, 2019:
Tia will ask if we can post the Fair Housing flyer to the MaineHousing website and will get back to Norm today or Tuesday with a decision.

Heather will confirm the GoTo link on the Fair Housing flyer is accurate. 

Norm will confirm duration of presentation with presenter, Patricia Enders, will be 2 hours.

The sound quality issues should be resolved.


LGBTQ/Equal Access Training Closeout:
Heather will send Certificate of Attendance, recording, and note regarding audio resolution to all attendees.

Norm put the final recording on the Maine Homeless Planning website.


PIT:
Janice is a little behind on planning. 

Janice reached out to Chet Barnes at DHHS to join the monthly PATH meetings, but she does not have an update on her request at this time. 

The PIT flyer will be going out by 11/15/19. The next MCoC meeting is 11/21/19.

Jerry Dewitt okay’d his name on the PIT flyer as a contact?

Next year – look at supplying versions of the flyer in different languages.

David Bilodeau at TCMHS is doing the PATH/Outreach at encampments/non-HMIS providers. Janice doesn’t feel he can be a PIT Lead, because he currently works 2 hours/week on PATH. This will be increasing to 20 hours/week. 

Lewiston/Auburn GA – Per Elaine Brackett(?), they have their own tracking system in place. 169 out of 300 cases for assistance reported they were homeless – more than ½ presenting to GA as homeless. They will be presenting a plan to City Council in December.

There was some local interests regarding the PIT. Lauren Bustard from MaineHousing was there and may be able to provide more insight. 


Resource Committee Charter: 
Section 2, Item A – The Board agreed the Resource Committee will not recruit for other Committees.

Perhaps it’s aspirational to rely on the Board and MCoC for recruitment.


Training Ideas:
Employment for People Experiencing Homelessness
A long time ago (10 years?), did a full day training ---> Career Centers - youth haven’t been able to jump through all the hoops. Will New Beginnings put this on?

ID/DD’s and TBI’s
Training from OADS? 

McKinney-Vento training
- Mike will get in touch with Heather if he needs Gayle Erdheim’s contact info. She is the State Contact for at the Dept. of Education (McKinney-Vento Coordinators). Mike will aim for a September training.

Rental Vouchers for case managers and others
Hold a GA training by itself and a separate subsidies training:
· 1 training for BRAP/SPC/HCV – Shalom would be responsible for BRAP/SPC and MaineHousing’s HCV Dept. would present on STEP/TBRA and HCV/Section 8.
How much time would they need to train? Could they do a March 2020 training?
· 1 training for GA
Date?
Law Enforcement Engagement
Look at how law enforcement connects to the Coordinated Entry System.

Training Schedule
Keep the training schedule the same – 2nd Friday of the month on a quarterly: March, June, September, and December.

Breakout session idea:
How are agencies handling gender identity/expression? What is the approach? Are there any issues? Solutions?


Next Meeting:
The next meeting will be held 12/13/2019, if anyone has agenda items they should send them to Mike and Norm prior to the meeting date.  The December 13th Resource Committee meeting will be call in only and will not have a physical location.



